

DRAFT Minutes

Kiwitea Community Committee Meeting

21-Sep-2020

7pm

Kiwitea School

Present: Vicki Stack, Michael Ford, Darrell McMaster, Pam Corpe, Gayna Brown, Desiree Silk, Margaret Brown, Trish Barman, Tracey Cuff, Glen Terry, Jo Terry

Apologies: Janine Hawthorne, Mark Dickens, Paula Scott, Helen Worboys

No.	Item		Actioned by
1	Confirmation of the previous minutes	That the minutes from the previous meeting held on Monday 15 June 2020 be accepted as a true and accurate record.	Moved: Jo Seconded: Pam PASSED
2	Matters arising from previous minutes	Nil	
3	Finance	Income from: Selvedge Solutions \$50 hire, MRSS \$30 hire Outstanding invoices to Electoral Commission \$184, Moa Harriers \$150 Post Covid lunch receipts came to \$1178.91. Bank balance as at 21 September 2020 = \$1724	
4	Inwards Correspondence	James Adamson: Hall roof - timing Brittney Evans, MDC: Open for Consultation - Draft Cemeteries Management Strategy Andrew Quarrie: Development fees Rachel, Halcombe Community: Council development fees Nick Pine, City Sanding Ltd: Quote James Adamson: Hall roof - update on timing James Adamson, MDC: Toilet block, request KCC source quotes and plans Mr Sandless: Quote Helen Worboys, MDC: Response to A Quarrie Stella Rackham, Rabobank: Good Deeds Competition (closes 24 September) Paula Scott: Motions to submit to this meeting Stacey Eagle, MDC: 10 Year Plan process going forward MRSS: Apiti Workshop, part two - Enduring power of attorney Kiwitea School - Perry Line account funds Move that the above incoming correspondence be accepted.	19.8.20 27.8.20 28.8.20 1.9.20 5.9.20 7.9.20 7.9.20 7.9.20 7.9.20 8.9.20 10.9.20 11.9.20 16.9.20 21.9.20 Moved: Jo Second: Des
5	General Business	MOTION: That the Kiwitea Community Committee thank the Manawatu District Council for their donation towards our post-covid event. MOTION: That the Kiwitea Community Committee cover the overspend of \$178.91 from the post-covid event held on Sunday 6th September. MOTION: That the Kiwitea Community Committee agree to the purchase of a benchtop for the Kiwitea Hall at a cost of \$250.00 Cr Ford gave some background and explanation to the Cr Quarrie email trail. Darrell and Des will ask around for some plans and costings for the proposed new disabled toilet room. Paula has prepared a report for the Post Covid Luncheon. It was an extremely successful event and we look forward to more community gatherings of this nature. The meeting recieved the report from Paula.	Moved: Paula Second: Jo All in favour Moved: Paula Second: Pam All in favour Moved: Paula Second: Pam All in favour Darrell and Des

		Des and Darrell spoke to our submission to the 10 year plan at the MDC Chambers at 10:50am on 10 September 2020. We made six submissions - all for upgrades to the Hall. Thank you very much for doing that on behalf of the Committee.	
		Sarah from the Anglican Parish has mentioned to Des that the Parish may be interested in helping with the costs of a community sign..	
		Ian Strachan has intimated that the Strahan family would be keen to put funds towards the Hall upgrades	
		Pam suggested that Joe McMenamain could be approached to do a mural on the front of the hall, and a bigger "Kiwitea Hall" sign - perhaps over the entrance.	
		We need to have the hall treated for borer. Darrell to investigate	Darrell
6	Council Matters	Manawatu-Wanganui is region number 1 out of 16! This area has been the least affected by covid. Unemployment is 2.9% to the end of June. Communities Facilities Strategies are out for consultation The MDC Section of the walk/cycleway between Feilding and Palmerston North has been approved for construction. Review of CEDA is underway. Council has accepted the resignation of CEO Richard Templer. Kiwitea Community Committee wish Mr Templer well with his future plans, and thank him for his service to the District. With regards to the review of the land use policies, MDC has received a suggestion that a farmer can subdivide but 90% of the title has to be retained with the original. Could divide the 10% into 1, 2 or 3 lots. The starting size of the block should be no smaller than 8ha. This is a new suggestion and will be added to the options put up for consideration.	
7	Police Report	No report - just a reminder to be vigilant.	
8	Upcoming Events	Election day is the same day as Pet Day for School so we are expecting the hall to be used for polling.	
9	Closing	The next meeting will be Monday 9 November 2020 - at the hall, possibly with wine and cheese. The meeting closed at 8:39pm	